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Last week of term 1! A quick reminder that the nursery is closed Friday 11th October for an In-service day. The October Holidays then start 14th October to the 25th October. We return to nursery on 28th October.
Reminders
Nursery drop off – 9am. Doors to nursery open at 9am. We cannot allow children to enter nursery before this time due to insurance. 
Nursery pick up time – 12pm – 12.10pm. Come in plenty time in order to receive feedback on your child’s day. All children should be out of nursery by 12.10pm, again because of insurance reasons. 
Children Safety – can we ask all parents/carers to be responsible for their child out with session times within the school grounds. This includes, no use of nursery/school resources. 
Whiteboard and parent notice board – our boards are continuously being updated to keep parents/carers updated on what is happening in nursery. Please take a look. 
Suggestion Box – our box is located at the nursery entrance. Please feel free to add thoughts, ideas and suggestions. 
Gartly School – Gartly School will be joining Rhynie School and we look forward to the whole school partnership. 
Learning Journals – these will be published this week and go out to parents/carers before the end of Term 1 . 
What have we been learning?
The children have been discussing baking recently. We have been focusing on developing skills and assessing risks as we follow these interests. Children are involved in the whole baking process, from researching ingredients and buying them, to baking and tasting the finished product. 
We have been looking at ‘Sammy Safe’ (one of our wellbeing indicators). We have discussed how we assess and reduce our own and others’ risks; how we keep ourselves safe in the community and what can be done to do so. We looked at road signs to develop our road safety awareness.  
Because the children have been interested in baking, we are going to move on to another wellbeing indicator – Healthy. All discussions will be child led and activities and experiences will be based around this. 
Construction has been a popular area in nursery the past couple of weeks. Children have been observed problem solving, developing teamwork skills and using Trajectory schema. We continue to add difference resources to this area to add challenge (tape measures, building plans). 
Monthly Parent Consultation Question 
‘Are you happy for your child to go outside in all weathers (with appropriate clothing)?’
We had 10 responses to our question, majority being happy for their child to go outside in all weathers. We decided to ask this question as we were hoping to develop our outdoor play where children have free choice of indoor and outdoors.  
“There is a growing body of research that shows that young children’s access to nature and outdoor play is positively associated with improved self-esteem, physical health, development of language skills and disposition  to learning.” (Davy, 2009). My World Outdoors
“All children and young people should enjoy high quality play opportunities, particularly outdoor free play in stimulating spaces with access to nature, on a daily basis in school, nursery and early learning  and childcare.” Play Strategy for Scotland: Our Action Plan (2013) Scottish Government(15)
For more information on outdoor play, you can visit these websites:
https://www.careinspectorate.com/images/documents/3091/My_world_outdoors_-_early_years_good_practice_2016.pdf

Stay and Play Sessions 
Thank you to parents and families for coming in to nursery to spend some time seeing what we do here. There is a feedback form, we ask you to fill out and return. 
If you did not make one of the Stay and Play sessions, please feel free to ask us any questions you have and/or to look at your child’s Learning Journal. 
Dates for your Diary 
Halloween Party – our Halloween Party will take place in the Hall at 4.30pm-5.30pm on the 31st October. Gartly Nursery is invited to join us. We ask if there are any parents that could help us on this day and a £2 donation could be given which will go towards our party snack.
Rhynie Nursery Macmiillan Coffee morning – Rhynie School is holding a coffee morning to fundraise for Macmillan on 10th October from 9.30am to 11am. The school asks for a £2 donation on entrance per adult and 50p per child. Invitations have been sent out inviting parents and their families to come along. The nursery will be singing a few songs at the coffee morning at the beginning of the coffee morning 


